SEMI-ANNUAL Y. P. CONVENTION

First semi-annual business meeting of the Young Peoples' Societies of the Refrmed Baptist Church of District No. II. convening at Amherst was held on May 24th, 1933, President in the chair. Meeting opened with social service singing, prayer and testimonies, on which the blessing of the Lord descended and was manifested in various ways.

Secretary being absent, no minutes were read.

On motion, resolved Pansy Chapman be elected Secretary pro tem.

Written reports were read from Killam's Mills, Millstream, Moncton, Westchester, and Amherst, these societies report being in good condition.

On motion, resolved these reports be adopted. Pansy Chapman and Bennett Cochrane gave verbal reports from Miller Corner and Saint John respectively.

On motion, resolved Edna Blackley be relieved of the office of treasurer.

On motion, resolved Raymond Parks be elected treasurer.

On motion, resolved the young people of each society consider the Self Denial Plan suggested by Bennett Cochrane and send their decision in form of recommendation to the Secretary of the Denominational Society one month before Beulah.

On motion, resolved the Amherst Young People's Society be extended a vote of thanks. Mr. Cosman gave brief address of welcome to visiting delegates.

On motion, resolved we adjourn.

PANSY CHAPMAN, Secretary protem

The members of the Young People's Society of the Reformed Baptist Church of Amherst, District No. 2 extend greetings to delegates of the Young People's Societies convening at Amherst.

We are glad to report that our little Society is in the best spiritual condition it has ever been and gradually increasing in number.

Our altars have not been barren and we are moving on in the things of God. Praise His Name!

FRANCES McBRIEN, Secretary

Moncton, N. B.

Our little group reports favorable progress during the last few months. We have 25 young members. We have had several new members enrolled just recently. The interest is good and everyone takes part in our meetings.

"THE CRUSADERS"

MURIEL WRIGHT, Secy.

Killam's Mills, West. Co.

We have Young People's Meeting every Friday night. We thank God for the young people with such good interest in the work. We have 23 members belonging to the Young People's Praying Band. Miss Annie Henry, president; Miss Violet Killam, secretary. Great interest is shown by attendance.

MISS VIOLET KILLAM, Secretary

REPORT OF YOUNG PEOPLE'S SOCIETY, HEAD OF MILLSTREAM

A Young People's Society was organized in the Reformed Baptist Church May 17th by the president, Lic. Bennett Cochrane. Officers elected:

President—Joseph Frazee.

Vice President—Eva Long. Secy.-Treasurer—Luella Hayes.

We now have eight members, and praying and looking to the Lord that there may be more young people find this great salvation.

We have our regular Friday night meetings, and those that love God seem to get blessed and encouraged.

In His service, (MISS) LUELLA HAYES, Secy.

THE YOUNG PEOPLE'S SOCIETY AT WESTCHESTER

Extend to the Young People of District No. 2, convening at Amherst,—Greetings in the Name of Jesus for whom we labor together in the cause of righteousness and true holiness.

It is encouraging to us and we trust it will be to all, that we are able to report victory and progress during the past months. We've seen God work in answer to prayer in a way that has been almost beyond our expectations.

During the recent revival, several of the young people of this community sought and found Jesus as the Saviour of their souls. These new converts have been a wonderful help and inspiration to our society.

Yours in His service,
HAZEL F. WEBB, Secretary

CORRESPONDENCE

Wollaston, Mass.

Dear Brother Trafton:

It might be of interest to some to know that I am taking the Royalton Church for the coming year. I am continuing to sing with the E. N. C. Quartet for the summer, and then take up my work in the fall. The Royalton people have very kindly granted me this consideration. I expect to be at Beulah for at least part of the Alliance and over the first Sunday of the Camp. The rest of the quartet will be with me, and we shall be at your service while there in any way you might wish. I am looking forward very eagerly to being at Beulah again.

I am finishing my college work with a keen sense of the responsibilities that will soon be mine, and a very precious consciousness of God's blessing upon my soul.

Your brother in Christ,

HARVEY BLANEY

3045 E. 5th St. Long Beach, California

Dear Highway Friends:

I have just been reading the King's Highway of May 15th, the paper we all love. For twenty-eight years I have read its clean, inspiring pages. Its coming is welcomed like a visit from a friend. I find myself turning to the last page, and there read the "Personals," "The Ministers and Churches," the reports and items of interest.

This last number is full of good things. When I read of the work in Natal Africa, I rejoice in it all, and join with those who pray that a great awakening and revival may reward the faithful efforts of those who are burning out their lives in service and sacrifice that souls may be won for Christ.

Plans are now being made for "Beulah." Delightful memories come to me of the place and of God's people that I met there years ago.

I have celebrated my eighty-ninth birthday and no longer go to places like that, which I have so much enjoyed.

Through the years God has been leading

me on. He has been my refuge and strength—a very present help in trouble. The writer of the 46th Psalm had a faith that looked beyond even the earthquake that would move mountains, valleys, towns and cities; we thought much of this Psalm on March 10th, when the terrible earthquake visited us, and in the days following when the earth continued to shake. Through the loving kindness of our God we have been brought safely through all of these trying days.

In loving fellowship,
(MRS.) DIADAMA McLEOD

Young People's Column

YOUNG PEOPLES' FIRST ANNUAL CONVENTION

Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, who has blessed us with all spiritual blessings in heavenly places.

What a wonderful year it has been in our young peoples' work! The progress made is greater far than we had hoped for in one year. Praise the Lord! A host of your people have found the Lord Jesus as their Saviour and Sanctifier since our last camp meeting, and it is quite certain that the representation of young people at the annual meeting will be the largest that has attended the Camp in its history.

Young people, we ought to make every effort possible to attend this meeting. The Alliance has generously granted us the last Saturday of the Camp for our meeting, and this will be welcome news to those who can only be there over the last Sunday.

Come and bring your musical instruments, and come with a purpose of heart to make this first convention one we shall never forget because of God's presence.

Pray much for this meeting; plan to attend; ask God to open up the way and He will help you.

Remember the date, July 8th, at 2.30 p. m. The place, dear old Beulah Camp. The meeting, the First Annual Convention of the Reformed Baptist Young Peoples' Association.

We extend a hearty invitation to young people everywhere to attend this meeting.

B. C. COCHRANE

REPORTS OF YOUNG PEOPLES' SOCIETIES

Will all Young Peoples' Societies please report at once by letter to the corresponding secretary.

Please embody in this report the date of organization, number of members, the progress made, and a note about the spiritual condition of your society.

These reports are very important, so do not neglect. Send them to

MISS WINNIFRED SHAW,

Corresponding Secy.

Yarmouth, Nova Scotia.

NOTICE

The Forty-fifth Annual Meeting of the Alliance of the Reformed Baptist Church of Canada will convene at Beulah Camp Ground on Wednesday, June 28th, at 10.30 a.m.

The first session for business will be at 2 p. m. Ministers as well as two delegates from each church and one delegate from each missionary society constitute the members of the Alliance.

H. C. ARCHER,

Secy. of Alliance

Beals, Me., May 24th, 1933